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Operation Stand Down with MAPHN 


& our MAOHN Partner





To all volunteers who are participating in Operation Stand Down 2015:


I want to thank you in advance for your personal contribution to this effort. Your involvement will change you in ways you can’t even imagine right now. I want to give you a few pointers from my own experiences:





The MAPHN double-tent will be indoors again this year. After careful consideration of the comfort levels of the volunteers and visitors, access to electrical service and availability of water and drainage, we will be indoors for the third time and housed next to medical. We can expect to cross-refer.


We will have chilled bottled water, juice and hot coffee for you in a separate break area away from the tent. 


Wear comfortable clothing and sneakers! Civies are fine. Nurses might want to wear a lab coat or scrubs. We will get dirty!


Bring your work ID with you. If you are stuck in the registration area, call my cell phone and I will come meet you. It will be very busy there around 10-12. Try to get there before that time.


Lunch/snacks will be provided for our tent volunteers. There is a food tent for veterans but for veterans only this year.


Once inside the camp, you can leave, you are not restricted or hostage to the camp, but you will need to reenter through registration. 


This is run as an Incident Command site for refugees. I am not the Incident Commander. I am the “Section Chief” (for Foot and Nail Care Tent).   


All the supplies need to be at the tent by 7am. We may be bringing supplies in the day before and can start setting up at 6:30 am Friday morning. Some supplies (chairs, tables, etc) were requisitioned earlier and will be brought to the tent to the VA. If you have volunteered to bring something, please bring it with you or make sure that they are dropped off to the Framingham Veteran Agent Town Hall Framingham or Board of Health office! 


We will be providing shoes (military boots, shoes) on behalf of the VA this year. 


We will be offering tetanus and pneumonia vaccinations this year to veterans. Since that service is highly controlled (temperature of vaccine, dose inventory, etc) we will have a separate area dedicated to vaccinations.  


Please help maintain order in the tent: we are VERY popular, and it can get VERY busy. YOU NEED TO LET ME KNOW when you need a break. Please pace yourselves. 





On behalf of all Veterans past, present and future, 


Thank you again.





Kitty Mahoney
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Public Health Nurses making a difference … improving and protecting the health of communities

www.maphn.org

